Report on the Inaugural Meeting of the Austin Healey Club - Lakes and Dales Sub Centre held at The Fat Lamb Wednesday 19th January 2005

These are not minutes as such but rather an attempt to record the main conclusions and decisions arrived at during the meeting – at least as far as I can remember them.

1. The name Lakes and Dales Sub Centre was put forward as a suitable name and received general approval.

2. It was agreed we should welcome all and sundry to the events and drives, Healey owners, potential Healey owners, non-Healey owners etc.

3. It was agreed we should try to hold either a meeting or an outing once a month for the time being. For the next three months these would be :-

Wednesday 16th February – at The Fat Lamb 

Re-live the St Moritz Experience – DVD of the trip by Stuart Stainton. 

As an extra incentive to turn out The Fat lamb will be supplying a complementary Hot Pot Supper to follow.

Wednesday 16th March – at The Fat Lamb

Know your Carburettor – Technical discussion/demonstration by Ian Thomas.

Sunday 17th April – Pub Lunch Run. – departing from the Fat Lamb 10.00am.

Spring airing for the cars around the local fells with a pub lunch stop (not the Fat Lamb) en-route.

4. Other possibilities for the future would be

· a track day if we could organise enough Healeys to make it worthwhile. 

· A visit to various Car Shows. 

· Technical discussion on car electrics by Phil Benson.

· Attendance or even participation at the two Barbon Hill climb meetings.

· A giant Scalextric race night

· Possible contact and collaboration with the Teesside sub-centre 

5. We would operate as a sub centre of the main Healey Car Club in order to avail ourselves of the contacts, expertise etc available. I would let the club know of our endeavours, get some sort of official recognition and try to obtain information on potential members within our catchment area.

6. This record would be distributed via e-mail, if I could manage to charm the genie in the keyboard successfully.

Any omissions from the above record are purely accidental and as a result of the ageing process. If anyone wishes to draw to my attention any glaring errors I will endeavour to put it right at the next attempt.

Paul Bonsall.

